
Appendix Four – Comments Received During Consultation Period 

 

By Email: 

Cllr Brian Hubbard: 

Someone has managed to miss off the polling station in Ormesby (Pritchett Rd, Methodist church), 

and have instead placed all the roads into the Southlands Centre polling station - could this be looked 

into please. 

 

Cllr Peter Cox: 

On behalf of the Middlesbrough Independent Councillors Association I wish to object most strongly to 

the proposal to remove the Polling Station at the Methodist Church on Pritchett Road, Ormesby. At 

previous meetings to discuss this matter we were led to believe that all stations would remain in 

operation. If this Polling Station is removed it will cause great difficulty to residents of Ormesby and 

almost certainly lead to a drop in the number of electors exercising their right to vote. I urge you to 

consider this again.  
 

Cllr John McPartland: 

In the new Central Ward both Cllr Pervaz Khan and myself are in agreement with the polling stations 

as suggested in the initial document. There is however, something which you may wish to consider. 

Around the corner from the hidden away Meeting House on Elder Court which has been used for a 

number of years, stands the much bigger and more accessible International Centre. It is two minutes 

walk away from the Elder Court station. 

 

We are not pushing for this but suggest it as a possible alternative for you to investigate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following pages are comments received by post and through the website. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 


